

Rotarian Richard Green Chairman Foundation/International Committee Rotary Club of Wolverhampton

25 February 2019

Website: www.ctnepal.org

Email: info@ctnepal.org

Dear Richard,

I have today transferred to Nepal funding for the Chainpur Community Centre project to which your Club very kindly donated £500. I believe you have shown pictures of the newly-built Centre to your Club members and you saw it being built when you visited last year.

Being directly next to the primary school, it will be used by them for various purposes, especially during monsoon, as well as by the wider community.

As in many other poorer countries around the world, the Government is anxious to stop farmers leaving the countryside to seek new opportunities in the towns. With a growing population, there is a need to keep producing food in Nepal, rather than importing from neighbouring countries such as India. Hence the importance of providing educational and community facilities.

As you know we and yourselves have previously helped the school. The children's smiling faces show how successful this was. So when we learnt that the local people do not have the necessary funds to equip the new Centre – we decided we would help them. The final cost was £1,200.

Hopefully I can show you pictures of the work when it is completed.

Many thanks and all good wishes

Aldre Allen

Alder Allen – for the Trustees of Children's Trust Nepal